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Before the House Committee on 

FINANCE 
 

Tuesday, March 3, 2015 
11:00 A.M. 

State Capitol, Conference Room 308 
 

In consideration of 
HOUSE BILL 719 

RELATING TO THE LAHAINA FLOOD CONTROL PROJECT 
 

House Bill 719 proposes to appropriate $10,160,000 in general obligation bonds in Fiscal Year 
2015-2016 to be matched with not less than $2,540,000 in funds provided by the County of Maui 
for the completion of the Lahaina Flood Control Project.  The Department of Land and 
Natural Resources (Department) appreciates the intent of this bill and offers the following 
comments. 
 
Flood control is essentially a local matter and the Counties have the primary responsibility for 
flood prevention and control activities.  The State and Federal governments assist the Counties in 
carrying out their flood prevention and control responsibilities by providing technical and 
financial assistance.   
 
This flood mitigation project is a vital component to mitigate against the risk of flooding to the 
downstream community and highway, as well as provide support infrastructure to this area as it 
develops.  The Kahoma Stream Flood Control project located in Lahaina on the Island of Maui 
was completed in 1990 by the United States Army Corps of Engineers.  The local sponsor was 
the County of Maui, Department of Public Works.  As the existing flood improvements are 
owned, operated and maintained by the County of Maui, the Department suggests that if this 
measure moves forward, any funding should be authorized to, and expended by, the County of 
Maui.    
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Saturday, February 28, 2015 4:26 PM
To: FINTestimony
Cc: anthony_orozco@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB719 on Mar 3, 2015 11:00AM

HB719
Submitted on: 2/28/2015
Testimony for FIN on Mar 3, 2015 11:00AM in Conference Room 308

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Anthony Orozco Individual Oppose No

Comments: Waste of money. If ole Roz Baker's house in west Maui got flooded, I wound not see that
as "bad".

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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